
Current report no. 17/2019 
 
Subject: Conclusion of agreement 
  
Legal basis: Art. 17 of MAR – Inside information 
  
In relation to information previously disclosed in Current Report 15/2018 of 1 October 2018, the 
Management Board of CD PROJEKT S.A. with a registered office in Warsaw, Jagiellońska 74 
(hereinafter referred to as “the Company”) hereby announces that on 20 December 2019 it 
entered into an agreement which solidifies and reinforces the Company’s relationship with Mr. 
Andrzej Sapkowski – author of The Witcher saga. 

Given the contractual non-disclosure provisions applicable to both parties as well as the 
Company’s legitimate interest in protecting its trade secrets, details of the agreement will not 
be disclosed. Nevertheless, the agreement satisfies and fully clarifies the requirements and 
expectations of both parties in light of previously concluded agreements, and establishes 
a framework for future cooperation between the parties. 

The agreement confers new rights upon the Company and reaffirms its existing title to “The 
Witcher” intellectual property in developing video games, graphic novels, board games and 
merchandise. 

 

Disclaimer: 

This English language translation has been prepared solely for the convenience of English 
speaking readers. Despite all the efforts devoted to this translation, certain discrepancies, 
omissions or approximations may exist. In case of any differences between the Polish and the 
English versions, the Polish version shall prevail. CD PROJEKT, its representatives and employees 
decline all responsibility in this regard. 


